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19 April 2018 
 
 
Dear Susan, 
 
As you are aware, the Budget Process Review Group (BPRG) made recommendations on 
changes to the Scottish Budget process and also recommended that the Scottish 
Government prepares and publishes a Medium Term Financial Strategy (MTFS).  The BPRG 
also recommended that both the Scottish Budget and the MTFS be supported by 
independent forecasts prepared and published by the Commission. The first MTFS will be 
published on 31 May 2018. As a result of the BPRG recommendations, regulations are 
required to be laid in Parliament to amend the functions of the Commission to give it the 
statutory authority to prepare these forecasts and reports.     
  
The Scottish Fiscal Commission Act 2016 requires that the Commission is consulted on any 
changes to its functions.  I am, therefore, writing to formally seek the Commission’s views on 
the attached draft regulations.  I am aware that our officials have had discussions around the 
required changes.  The draft regulations take into account points made during those 
discussions. 
 
The draft regulations primarily make the changes required to implement the BPRG 
recommendations and confer a function on the Commission to make forecasts to support the 
Medium Term Financial Strategy and remove the requirement for forecasts to support the 
Budget Bill.  The regulations also make consequential changes within the Act to reflect this 
new function.  They also confer on the Commission a requirement to prepare forecasts of 
assigned VAT revenues. 
 
I do not intend to conduct a wider consultation on the draft regulations given these are 
primarily driven by the BPRG process, which was subject to considerable discussion and 
public consultation.  I also believe that, given the Commission is still newly operating                                             
as an independent body, there is merit in allowing the Commission to bed in before 
reviewing its functions more widely.  As you know, the draft regulations will be subject to 
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Parliamentary scrutiny and the relevant Committees may choose to seek wider views on the 
regulations as part of this process. 
 
I would be grateful if you could provide comments on the draft regulations and, subject to 
these, indicate whether you are content for the amendments to be laid.  A response by 27 
April would be helpful to allow the regulations to be laid at the end of April and passage 
completed by summer recess. 
 

                                                                      
 
 DEREK MACKAY 
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